North American Numbering Council

c/o Columbia Institute for Tele-Information

Columbia University Business School

1A Uris Hall

3022 Broadway

New York, NY 10027-6902

October 30, 2001

Dorothy Attwood, Esq.

Chief, Common Carrier Bureau

Federal Communications Commission

445 Twelfth Street, SW

Washington, DC 20544

RE: Annual Evaluation of NANPA for 2000

Dear Ms. Attwood:

One of the principal duties assigned by the FCC to the North American Numbering Council (NANC) is an annual review and evaluation of the performance of the North American Numbering Plan Administrator (NANPA). The purpose of this letter is to provide the Commission with such a performance evaluation for calendar year 2000.

Attached to this letter are two documents:

· NANPA Annual Performance Evaluation for 2000 dated June 18, 2001.  The NANPA Oversight Working Group (NOWG), a group of experts formed by NANC to undertake the evaluation, prepared this detailed report.  The NOWG report was adopted by the NANC at its June meeting.

· NANPA Response to 2000 Evaluation, which was included as pages 19-24 of NANPA’s monthly report presented by NANPA to NANC at the October 16 meeting of NANC. 
In summary, the NANPA Annual Performance Evaluation determined that NANPA’s overall performance for calendar year 2000 met expectations.  The evaluation noted that NANPA had made many improvements in its performance compared to prior years.  However, the Performance Feedback Survey, which is part of the performance review, indicates that there are some areas where further improvements by NANPA are warranted.  NANC was pleased to see that the NANPA Response to 2000 Evaluation includes a Performance Improvement Plan.  NANC will monitor the implementation of this plan and other performance improvements.

In closing, I would like to acknowledge the considerable time and effort devoted to the Annual Evaluation by the talented experts that comprise the  NOWG and to particularly commend the leadership of Pat Caldwell, NOWG’s chair, in managing the NOWG effort.

NANC and NOWG are already working on the NANPA Annual Performance Evaluation for calendar year 2001 and look forward to presenting its findings to you in mid-2002.

Sincerely,

Robert C. Atkinson

NANC Chair 

Copies:   Diane Harmon – FCC


   Cheryl Callahan – FCC


   Sanford Williams – FCC


   NANC Members


   John Manning - NANPA
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